Salford City Council Marketing - Managing the Business
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

The report recommends a step-change in how the council – and the city – ‘does’ marketing. It is based on the need to move marketing to the core and top of the organisation; to embed it as a way of working across all activities in pursuit of our corporate objectives.

We have taken one step down this road with the new identity, but a ‘one look’ approach to integration is a logistical step. To create and sustain a full brand relationship is a strategic challenge, focusing not only on how we talk to customers, but how we communicate with them.

It requires a cross-functional process with a corporate focus aligned with our mission and pledges/themes. This should be supported by robust data, tracking customer interactions, consistent brand implementation and zero-based marketing planning. The proposed staffing numbers, structures, location and budgets – and positioning – goes some way to building this competency.

Key points

· Marketing team activity structured around pledges/themes and co-ordinated centrally with following focus:

 Corporate Marketing – research/planning, campaign management, brand management, monitoring and review. Support for discrete directorate projects.

Visitor Marketing – separate team with separate goals, but corporately managed to ensure integration.

Communications – media relations and internal communications.

Web Development – content management and development of internet as a channel to market.

Creative Services – design, production and print.

· FTE proposed numbers roughly equivalent to the current position.

· FTE proposal represents c1% of total council workforce versus benchmark of private sector where marketing function accounts for c3%.

· Senior team of managers to drive delivery supported by flexible staff structure in more generic roles.

· Corporate Marketing – in the short to medium term the city needs to spend c£500k to implement the new identity effectively and begin to develop corporate initiatives designed to change perceptions. This money could be secured by pooling existing city council promotional spend, the establishment of a strategic marketing arm of the LSP charged with securing a city-wide budget, and the targeting of regional and national funds.

· Visitor Marketing – short-term budget bid for c£100k to kick start city-specific initiatives and begin playing a stronger role in region-wide activity. Working with the NWDA and partners to implement the national and regional tourism strategy will provide future opportunities to secure resource.

· Potential to outsource certain areas.

Key benefits

· Strategic planning – development of activities at corporate level.

· Brand focus – all pulling in the same direction.

· Integration – directorate support, but implementation in line with corporate themes.

· Resource efficiency – prevents duplication of effort and cost; working to ROI versus funding cycles.

· Measurability – working to a set of corporate and marketing KPIs.

Greater productivity – flatter, more flexible structure with potential to improve productivity.
ITEM No. 9








